
 

WESTON SOLUTIONS, INC. 

1400 Weston Way 

West Chester, Pennsylvania 19380  

610-701-3000 • Fax 610-701-3186 

www.westonsolutions.com 
 

 
Mr. Jason M. Popiel        14 September 2021 

Municipal Government Annex 

151 Lincoln Way East 

Massillon, OH  44646   

  

Re:  Site Plan Approval to Install New Treated Groundwater Outfall to Newman Creek 

 

Dear Mr. Popiel: 

On Behalf of Wyeth LLC (Wyeth), Weston Solutions, Inc. (WESTON) is submitting this preliminary 

plan to construct a new outfall structure within the floodplain of Newman Creek to replace and relocate 

an existing permitted treated groundwater discharge to the creek. This information is being submitted to 

your office with a request for guidance on the appropriate municipal reviews or permit applications that 

should be submitted to obtain authorization to construct the outfall. 

The former World Kitchen, Inc. property at 359 State Avenue NW has been acquired from Wyeth by PSC 

Metals. However, Wyeth continues to operate a groundwater treatment system on the property. The 

current treated groundwater comingles with stormwater drainage from the existing facility and discharges 

at a downstream location shown on the attached location map. Wyeth intends to construct a new outfall 

structure that will convey only treated groundwater to a new proposed discharge location and separate the 

discharge from the facility stormwater system.  

WESTON has confirmed with the Stark County Soil and Water Conservation District that a National 

Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Construction Activity permit is not required because 

the total limit of disturbance for this project is less than one acre. WESTON intends to submit the 

proposed construction plans to the US Army Corps of Engineers Huntington District for authorization to 

perform any work below the ordinary high-water elevation in Newman Creek. 

Please contact me at your earliest convenience and inform me of any permit applications required to be 

submitted to the City of Massillon to construct the proposed outfall structure.  Thank you for your 

consideration this matter.  If you have any questions, please call me at 610-701-3069 or email me at 

Lindsey.Blanchette@westonsolutions.com. 

       Very truly yours, 

Weston Solutions, Inc. 

 

 

______________________________ 

Lindsey Blanchette, P.E. 

       Project Engineer 

cc: Barbara Wong  (Wyeth) 

Michelle Bakkila (Weston) 

 

Attachments: Preliminary 30% Concept Drawings 

Discharge Location Map 


